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Executive Summary 

Purpose of Report 

To provide an annual update on the Seasonal Patio Program. 

Key Findings 

In 2024, the Seasonal Patio Program had 14 business participants that animated 

designated streets and parking lanes in Downtown Guelph between the months of 
May and September 2024. 

Strategic Plan Alignment 

This report supports the Future Guelph Strategic Plan theme of People and 

Economy with alignment in the objectives to grow Guelph’s economy and to make 
downtown a vibrant place for everyone through the implementation of 
programming that supports destination animation in partnership with local 

businesses. 

Future Guelph Theme 

People and Economy 

Future Guelph Objectives 

People and Economy: Make downtown a vibrant place for everyone 

Financial Implications 

The fees collected for the Seasonal Patio Program in 2024 were able to cover the 

cost of the program. 

 

Report 

On July 25, 2023, Council approved the Permanent Seasonal Patio Program through 

Staff Report Permanent Seasonal Patio Program – 2023-236 as an update to a 
2021-2023 pilot program that was established as a COVID-19 recovery response. 

Several changes were made for the permanent program to support the shift from a 
pandemic mitigation program to a permanently resourced destination asset that 
supports economic opportunities while balancing the needs and expectations of the 

business community, residents, and visitors. 

These changes include: 

https://pub-guelph.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=4980e45c-e093-4958-a4dd-12ca40ef2b89&Agenda=PostMinutes&lang=English&Item=20&Tab=attachments
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 Shifting private property applications back to the regular liquor licensing and 

building permitting process in compliance with the City’s Zoning By-law 
(2023)-20790. 

 A shorter patio season, running between the first weekend in May and the last 
weekend of September. 

 Updates to pre-approved patio drawings to remove COVID-19 distancing 

requirements. 
 An updated fee structure that reflects Council direction to create a revenue 

neutral service level including: 

 The one-time seasonal patio application fee: $171 + HST 
 The one-time seasonal patio agreement fee: $228 + HST 

 An annual seasonal patio inspection fee: $260 + HST 
 An on-street rental fee: $10 per square meter per month + HST 

The 2024 Seasonal Patio Program ran between May 4, 2024, and September 27, 
2024. Although many patio operators were able to install the first weekend, several 
businesses received barriers on the weekend of May 11, 2024, and the weekend of 

May 25, 2024, which was a result of construction work initiated by Enbridge in 
preparation for the Downtown Infrastructure Renewal Program. 

Participation Rates 

In 2024, the Seasonal Patio Program had 14 business participants that animated 

designated streets and parking lanes in Downtown Guelph between the months of 
May and September 2024. For comparison, in 2023, the Seasonal Patio Program 
had 33 participants in the Downtown. 

Although the 2024 season shows a roughly 50 per cent reduction in participation, 
patio sizes for those who have continued to participate in the program have 

remained mostly consistent with installed patios in previous years. For those that 
did not participate in 2024 but did participate in 2023, seven applied for or 
maintained sidewalk-only patios and also hold encroachment agreements with the 

City in compliance with the City Lands Encroachment By-law. 

Financial Implications 

The fees collected for the Seasonal Patio Program in 2024 were able to cover the 
cost of facilitating the program. 

Consultations 

Nolan Kelly, Corporate Analyst 

Attachments 

None 

Departmental Approval 

None 

Report Author 

Alex Jaworiwsky, Manager of Tourism and Destination Development

https://guelph.ca/wp-content/uploads/EncroachmentBylaw.pdf
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This report was approved by: 

James Goodram, MCIP, RPP, PLE 

General Manager, Economic Development and Tourism 

Infrastructure, Development and Environment 

519-362-2102 

james.goodram@guelph.ca 

 
This report was recommended by: 

Jayne Holmes, P. Eng., PMP 

Deputy Chief Administrative Officer 

Infrastructure, Development and Environment 

519-822-1260 extension 2248 

jayne.holmes@guelph.ca 


